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March 31, 2021

RIGHT-TURN LANE TO CLOSE ON ROUTE 13 NORTH AT STONE
ROAD IN NORTHAMPTON COUNTY

Lane closure allows for continued work on intersection improvements

NORTHAMPTON COUNTY—Contractor crews with the Virginia Department of
Transportation (VDOT) are scheduled to close the dedicated northbound right-turn
lane on Route 13 (Lankford Highway) as part of the intersection improvements project
at Stone Road. Motorists will be still be able to turn right to gain access to the Food
Lion shopping center and neighboring stores, and should do so with caution from the
rightmost travel lane. Existing side entry to the shopping center will remain open for
additional access.
 
The right-turn lane closure is scheduled to begin as early as March 31, 2021, and is
anticipated to be in place for up to 3 months. 

The construction work is part of the current project to improve safety and traffic
operations by installing a traffic signal, signs, and lighting at the Route 13 and Country
Place intersection. The project will also widen and lengthen the right and left-turn
lanes on Route 13 south to Country Place. The improvements are estimated to be
complete by spring 2021. 

Additional information on this project can be found at the VDOT website’s project
page at
https://www.virginiadot.org/projects/hamptonroads/route_13_lankford_highway_
improvements_at_stone_road.asp.
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Image: Current view northbound of Route 13 (Lankford Highway) at the entrance to
the Food Lion shopping center, and site of new signalized intersection constructed as
part of the Route 13 Improvements at Stone Road project. 
(Traffic signal not operational at this time.)  

 (END)

Click Here to View as Webpage

           

Virginia Department of Transportation | 7511 Burbage Drive, Suffolk, VA 23435

Unsubscribe {recipient's email}

Update Profile | Customer Contact Data Notice

Sent by hamptonroadspublicinfo@vdot.virginia.gov powered by

Try email marketing for free today!

http://campaign.r20.constantcontact.com/render?ca=13aa52fb-3358-4c8e-bcf4-be9236134b2c&preview=true&m=1124277087205&id=preview
https://www.facebook.com/groups/vadothr/
https://twitter.com/VaDOTHR
https://www.youtube.com/user/vdotweb
https://www.instagram.com/virginiadot/
https://www.constantcontact.com/legal/customer-contact-data-notice
mailto:hamptonroadspublicinfo@vdot.virginia.gov
http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF19_3GE
http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF19_3GE

